Idaho State Racing Commission
Commission Teleconference Meeting

June 10, 2009

Attendees:  In person: Dennis Jackson, Jacki Libengood, Stephanie Altig, Scott Sherwood and Ken Lowber.  By phone: Tim Ridinger, Mike Bosen, and Ted Hoffman.

Chairman Tim Ridinger called the meeting to order at 1:04 pm. He then turned the meeting over to Executive Director Dennis Jackson.

Dennis Jackson stated that the main reason for the meeting was to approve Jerome’s Live Meet License application and an urgent request from Idaho Falls for additional race dates.  We have not received Jerome’s Worker’s Comp insurance for the Jockeys. That is a significant short coming.  In the past we have approved an application contingent on them meeting the final requirements.  Clearly, if we do not have the insurance for the Jockeys, they probably should not race.  Does the Commission want to approve this application contingent on receiving the Jockey Insurance or do you want to wait till Friday?
Chairman Tim Ridinger asked we the staff had communication with Jerome.

Jacki Libengood answered that she has talked to Jerome and they feel that they are getting the run around from the insurance companies.  She was told that she would get it by Saturday.

Mike Bosen asked if it wouldn’t be easier for us to wait until Friday to approve the license.

Dennis Jackson answered that the effect is the same, either approve now with contingents or wait till Friday. 
Chairman Tim Ridinger stated that the Commission will wait and approve on Friday.

Dennis Jackson moved to Idaho Falls race date request. They are trying to land the Quarter Horse Challenge races that are normally held in Boise and need to have the dates approved, that will be on the agenda for Friday.  The update on Les Bois Park is a source of frustration.   The County and the Greene Group have agreed upon the terms of the lease but not how much the rent will be. In the mean time, everything has come to a halt as Capital Racing owes about $300,000 to host tracks for the simulcast signal received.  The Greene Group was informed that the signal will not be sent to Idaho until those bills are paid.  Nobody will sign a lease if they can not get a simulcast signal.
Chairman Tim Ridinger asked if there were any questions or comments.

Stephanie Altig asked how many simulcast sites where broadcasting to Les Bois Park and have some of the debt been satisfied.

Dennis Jackson answered that there are 20 that are still owed money and yes, some have been paid off.  I have been in contact with Steve Bieri regarding this issue.  I have written him a letter and I have asked Stephanie to review it and will bring it for your review on Friday.
Chairman Tim Ridinger asked if there were any other comments or questions.

Ted Hoffman made the motion to adjourn.

Mike Bosen made the second.

Chairman Tim Ridinger asked for a vote.  Motion passed.  Meeting adjourned at 1:17.
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